Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          October 29, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Matt Marchese and Andrew Baker, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz.
Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, Greenfield Recorder
Acceptance of Minutes:  A motion was made by Andrew to approve the minutes of October 15. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· The Highway Department will be collecting bagged leaves in the village on Monday, November 5, weather permitting. Bags containing only leaves should be placed curbside by 7 am.
· Early voting is still available and absentee ballots will be taken until November 5. Almost 200 people have taken advantage of the early voting opportunity so far.
· Second quarter Real Estate and Personal Property taxes are due on November 1.

· This Wednesday is Halloween; motorists are urged to take caution.

· The Great Places in America certificate has been received. The Board thanked the Partnership for putting on a great reception, recognizing the award. Special thanks were given to Whit Sanford and Kara Cavanaugh.

Department Liaison Reports:

Police Department – Easthampton Savings Bank has been chosen as the lender for the $350,000 police station loan.

Senior Center – Senior Center Director Cathy Buntin has been invited to attend a meeting of the Ashfield Select Board to discuss whether there is interest in the three towns joining together on a grant for the Senior Center and what it might be used for.

Andrew asked when the mold remediation on the proposed police station would be done. Matt said a quote of $13,500 had been received. Counsel had suggested holding $20,000 in escrow to pay for the mold and any wet wood that might be found. Andrew is concerned about closing on the building before the mold remediation is complete, wanting to make sure that the town does not end up with a moldy building. Matt said that two inspections had been done which did not discover any mold. It was the air quality test that picked up the mold.
Town Hall – The Treasurer is researching a new payroll company. The Tax Collector has her new computer up and running. Terry is working with PRISM. A walk-through with another HVAC contractor has been scheduled. Bob did a phone-in conference concerning the electricity aggregation.

7:15 pm Mark Shippee, Highway Superintendent RE: Waiving Lunch Breaks & Reimbursement for Licenses – Mark said he had received notice that the town would be getting an additional $42,272 in Chapter 90 money. He said the newest highway crew member, David Hodges, of Buckland, started today and is learning his plow routes.

All crew members have agreed that they would like to be able to waive their lunch breaks and work straight through the day. Terry said all crew members would have to sign forms requesting this. Matt raised questions concerning managerial issues that could arise if some crew members wanted to take a break and others didn’t. Andrew thought issues could theoretically arise but didn’t expect that to happen. The Highway crew and/or the Selectboard could always revoke the policy if it wasn’t working. Mark felt he could handle the managerial issues. He said the Highway Department’s work hours would be changing to 6:30 am to 2:30 pm once the lunch break waiver was in place. A motion was made by Andrew to accept the Highway Department’s request to waive lunch breaks, to become effective upon the receipt of signed waiver forms. This was seconded by Matt. Bob and Andrew voted in favor of the motion. Matt chose to abstain.

There is currently a line item in the budget for reimbursement of licenses for the Highway Department but no vote to authorize the reimbursement has been taken. Initial CDL licenses would be the responsibility of the individual employee but renewals and continuing education would be paid for by the town.  A motion was put forth by Matt that in keeping with past practices reimbursement of license renewals, will be made, once a highway employee has completed a 90-day probationary period. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
7:45 pm Alain Peteroy, Franklin Land Trust RE: Conservation Restriction Cohn Property – No one from the FLT came to the meeting, so no action was taken.
Old Business:

MGL Chapter 149, Section 33B RE: Payment of Overtime After 8 Hours – Town Counsel, realizing that the town had changed its overtime policy, said that MGL Chapter 149, Section 33B needs to be voted on by Town Meeting. It will be put on the warrant for the next Special Town Meeting.

New Business: 
DHCD Massachusetts Downtown Initiative Grant – Wayfinding & Branding – The town has an opportunity, working with the FRCOG, to apply for a DHCD Downtown Initiative Grant for wayfinding and branding. This would give the town the opportunity to follow through on many of the recommendations from the parking study. If funded, once the study is complete, the town would have to find funding for signs, brochures, etc. within 90 days. Buckland has also been asked to participate in this grant, but is hesitant to join because of the funding. Terry recommends doing this whether or not Buckland participates. A motion was made by Andrew to authorize Terry to apply for the DHCD Massachusetts Downtown Initiative 2019 Round for Technical Assistance. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Ray Ellsworth, FRCOG Town Accountant RE: Resignation – Ray Ellsworth has submitted his resignation as Town Accountant. He has agreed to continue until tax rates have been set and Schedule A has been completed. This should be between the end of November and mid-December, Terry said Ray is a great guy and a great member of the team. As Ray is contracted through the FRCOG, the COG will be responsible for finding his replacement.

MACC RE: Ellen Jenkins Certificate of Achievement – A letter has been received from the Massachusetts Association of Conservation Commissions noting the Conservation Commission member Ellen Jenkins has successfully completed the eight-unit MACC Fundamentals training program. Congratulations were given.
Correspondence: 
Ken Hoeppner RE: Disposition of 49Mechanic Street Property – Mr. Hoeppner is urging the town to continue with the formal tax lien taking process for the property and once that is complete he requested that the town consider making the property available for purchase to the general public for residential use as soon as possible.
Any Other Business:
Mold Remediation – Continuing the discussion begun at the start of the meeting, Terry said one contractor has indicated in his bid proposal that he will take full responsibility to ensure that there is no mold in the building. Language indicating this will be in his bid. Matt said he would get a copy of the bid language to counsel to make sure the language is adequate.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 8:10 pm a motion was made by Matt to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
